
PUBLICNOTICE

The City of Houston (City) Housing and Community Development Department

(HCDD), through its Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Disaster

Recovery (DR) Program for Hurricane Ike Round 1 Contract with the State of

Texas, formerly under the TexasDepartment of Housing and Community Affairs

(TDHCA) and nowwith the TexasGeneral LandOffice (GLO), proposes tomove

$2,390,040 uncommitted Multifamily funds to the Single Family Home Repair

(SFHR)program.HCDDhas receivedapproval fromtheGLODisasterRecovery

staff to pursue anamendment to the original CDBG-DRHurricane IkeContract to

move these funds. This proposal will neither increase nor decrease the number of

homeowners proposed to be served under SFHR. This proposal also reduces the

number of Multifamily units from 2,552 to 2,498. Here is a listing of the proposed

changes:

Contract Line
Item

Amended
Budget through
Amendment #4

Proposed
Change for

Amendment #5

Revised
Budgetwith
Amendment #5

Total
Budget%

Administration $ 4,362,828.00 $ 4,362,828.00 5.0%

ProjectDelivery $ 1,787,858.00 $ 1,787,858.00 2.0%

Multifamily $60,072,964.00 $(2,390,040.00) $57,682,924.00 66.1%

HAP $10,108,500.00 $10,108,500.00 11.6%

SFHR $10,924,415.00 $ 2,390,040.00 $13,314,455.00 15.3%

Contract Total $87,256,565.00 $ --- $87,256,565.00 100.0%

GLO has waived the requirement for a public hearing. The public is invited to

providewritten comments fromMonday,March 5, 2012 throughTuesday,March

20, 2012 to Peggy Colligan, HCDD, 601 Sawyer Street, Houston, TX 77007. This

request will be submitted to the City Council for approval and placed on HCDD's

Web site at www.houstonhousing.org. For additional information, contact Peggy

Colligan at 713-868-8300 or email atMargaret.Colligan@HoustonTX.gov.


